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Dear Education committee members- 

I wanted to take a moment to share my story. My youngest daughter was born in 2008. She was given 

the Hep B vaccine along with the vitamin K injection at birth.  We noticed immediately that she had a 

hard time breathing. The doctors tested her for a few months and finally referred us to Children’s 

Mercy. She had to take a couple trips there because they couldn’t find any known cause for her 

breathing issues. Finally, they said she may have laryngomalacia and wanted to schedule her for surgery.  

Eventually the stridor decreased, and we did not take her into surgery. Her little body was fragile, and 

the surgery was risky. 

She had more health issues going forward and I continued to vaccinate her according to the CDC 

schedule because that is what I felt was the best thing for her. She was constantly sick and again the 

doctors couldn’t figure out what was wrong with her. She would spike a fever and a cough every 5 

weeks on the nose. The doctors again had no answers and called it cyclic fever.  

It was about this time I began to research and found that her complications were common with vaccine 

injury. However, I continued to vaccinate because I was scared not too. Through lots of prayer and 

research I finally made the decision to refrain from vaccinating her little body any longer. Her body could 

not handle the toxins in the vaccines. 

After making this decision and over time she started showing signs of health. For the first time, my little 

girl was healthy. 

I ask you to consider this story from a mom’s perspective. My daughter deserves health and vaccines 

cause her health to decline. Vaccines pose a risk to my daughter, which is way I want the choice on what 

goes into her body. 

 

    

Heather Eskridge 

Wichita, Kansas 
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